MINUTES

AUBURN UNIVERSITY RETIREE ASSOCIATION


BOARD OF DIRECTORS


AUGUST 18, 2011

MONARCH ESTATES EAGLE’S NEST

1. CALL TO ORDER-

     President Hackel called the meeting to order at 1:30 P.M.  Attending were Alverson, Cavender, Hackel, Hitchcock, Housel, McCord, Mullins, Rogers, Seay, and Wolfinger.

2. PRESIDENT’S REMARKS-
     President   Hackel introduced Donna Wolfinger  ( from AUM) and Warren McCord ( former Board member from AU) and proposed they be added to the AURA Board of Directors to serve a three year term. They were accepted on a 10 to 1 vote and welcomed to the Board.

     While attending a recent AERA District in Alex City, AL, he discovered AERA offers a variety of services which may be of interest to AURA such as health screening and meeting help which the Board may want to pursue.  Also, he accepted an invitation to serve on a statewide AERA Membership Committee.

3. MINUTES-
      The June 16, 2011 AURA Minutes were accepted after a motion by Rogers and second by Mullins. 

4. TREASURER’S REPORT-

       Call provided the attached August 4, 2011 report which was presented by Hacklel.  It was accepted after a motion by Mullins and second by Alverson.  

5. COMMITTEE DISCUSIONS-
· A list of 2011-12 AURA Committee Assignments was presented by Hackel.  As Betty Burkhalter will not be able to serve as Vice President, Hackel requested for a volunteer / or will be calling.

6. OLD BUSINESS-

· Goals and Strategies for 2011-12 were reviewed .  It was noted  AURA  representatives have met  in the past with University of Alabama and UAB officials on common goals for retirees.
· The proposal for establishing an AURA Website made at the June meeting was updated by Hackel. Several Board members have sent in suggestions for items to be included. Deedie Dowell and Anthony (Tony) Orvet at AU have been contacted.  Cost is uncertain at this time but would include paying a minimal fee for a domain, a $125 charge to have the website hosted, and more expensive to have it constructed and maintained. Important comments were to have a top quality website, constantly keep it up-to-date, and have it linked to the AU website.  It is felt the website will become increasingly important and more useful as new retirees come aboard as potential and active AURA members. A motion to authorize President Hackel to further pursue the establishment of an AURA Website and to spend some money to get it established was made by Mullins and seconded by Wolfinger. The motion passed unanimously. 

· The 2011 AURA Fall BBQ is set on AU President  Gogue’s calendar for the evening of Tuesday, October  18 and this event will be chaired by Wolfinger along with the AURA Social and Special Events committee. Hackel is working with the Athletic Department and others regarding a site.

7. NEW BUSINESS-

· The next Bailey Award was discussed with the projected date of May 2012. Suggestions for potential awardees are to be made to Housel, Chair of the Recognition and Awards Committee, and be followed by thoughtful debate by the Board.

8. ADJOURNMENT

     The meeting adjourned at 2:30 P.M. with the next meeting set for 1:30 P.M., October 20, at AUM. 

Submitted By:

William “Bill” Alverson, Jr

Secretary
